LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 84TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
April 27, 2015
TO: Honorable Jimmie Don Aycock, Chair, House Committee on Public Education
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB3281 by Frank (Relating to public school accountability.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Education Code related to public school accountability. The bill
provides further direction to the Commissioner of Education for the purpose of determining a
charter renewal or charter revocation. The bill would require the commissioner to consider an
alternative operation of the school before considering revocation.

The bill would require the commissioner to allow representatives of the charter holder to meet
with the commissioner to discuss the commissioner's decision and allow the charter holder to
submit additional information related to the commissioner's decision. The commissioner would be
required to provide a written response to any information the charter holder submitted when the
final decision is issued.

The bill would allow the State Office of Administrative Hearings to include in charter school
reviews accreditation and financial performance ratings.

The bill would take effect on September 1, 2015, or immediately if passed with the necessary
voting margins, and apply beginning in school year 2015-16.

Based on the analysis of the Texas Education Agency and the State Office of Administrative
Hearings, duties and responsibilities associated with implementing the provisions of the bill could
be accomplished by utilizing existing resources.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 360 State Office of Administrative Hearings, 701 Central Education
Agency

LBB Staff: UP, JBi, SL
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